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Meets every 3rd Monday of each month (except December) at  
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church in the Fellowship Hall (lower level). • 1755 Delhi St. Starts at 7pm.
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Prose from your President

Guild Meeting is Monday—August 20

Swap Club (19)
6 inch squares of Fruits or 

Vegetables fabric 
Retreat payment
Mystery quilt tops are 
due (they do not have to be 
quilted) 
  Stockings for troop  
families
  Money for voting for your 
favorites
Deposit or full payment  
for the September work-
shop
Stitches of Love yarn and 
fabric donation info on p5
Quilts of Valor—
blocks/fabric donations	

Reminders 4

Barb Brockett

Happy Quilting! Bert Walker
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Too Hot to Be Quilting ?
      As I write this prose, we are STILL under that severe heat advisory.  Maybe 
(hopefully) by the time this newsletter comes out, the heat wave will have bro-
ken . . . Wishful thinking?  I washed my car two days ago and it actually rained 
this morning!  Maybe it will cool down just a bit, too.

I’m sure the LAST thing on anybody’s mind right now is reflecting on how nice 
it would be to snuggle under a big fat fluffy quilt, all fresh and warm from the 
dryer.  Even the thought of making a quilt this time of year must turn most people 
off.  We all get teased now and then about taking perfectly good fabric, cutting it 
all up into bits, just to sew it all back together again. To a non-quilter, working on 
a warm winter quilt while it’s 90+ degrees outside must seem insane!

But—this is also when some of the best projects can be accomplished.  Dur-
ing a normal summer, I would spend the majority of my days outside, playing in 
the garden.  And on the very laziest of days, I would still be outside, rocking in 
the most comfortable patio chair, reading a good book, watching the hummers, 
and counting how many water lilies are blooming in the gold fish pond.  But not 
this summer.  I have spent most of my time inside working on more quilts. 

Too hot you say?  Not really. My sewing room is downstairs at our house, and 
it’s always at least 10 degrees cooler down there than it is on the main floor.  
My sewing counter keeps everything off my lap so my lap stays nice and cool.  
Even back when I did hand quilting, I did it on a standing frame and the quilt 
was kept up high and off my lap.  Now when I machine quilt, it is on the roller 
bars and not on my lap. Plus I usually have a fan going in that room - just to stir 
the air. But I can’t do that when sewing - it blows the pieces all around!  Bind-
ings?  No problem there, either.  The almost-finished quilt is kept on the sewing 
counter again, and not on my lap.  

So in my opinion, no, it is not too hot to be quilting right now.  I have to ad-
mit, however,  I am not working on anything with those warming fall colors of 
orange, golds or reds.  Cool blues, light yellows and soft greens - my summer 
colors - are the colors I will always choose.  But if it starts getting too warm 
even for that, I’m ready to pull out my crystal snowflakes, sparkling icicles and 
winter white fabrics and start thinking about all the Christmas quilts I want to 
do!

Magic stockings voting, quilt tops, surprize activity.
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Treasurer Report		  Elaine Mitchell
June 2012
Beginning Balance	 $3691.51
Income		  $3,170.18
Expenses		   $2523.19
Ending Balance	 $4,338.50
 CD’s 		            $11,204.69
July Membership			 

Jackie Goodrich

Carol Coyle—Owner 563-852-7765

    
A unique quilt, bead and gift shop

Open:  Winter Hours •  closed Sun, Mon and Tues
Wed. 10-5 • Thurs. 10-6 • Fri. 10-5 • Sat. 9-2

224 1st Ave W, Cascade, IA

June, 2012 CCQG Board Minutes
Submitted by Mary Nauman, Secretary

Get Involved, Make New Friends and Have Fun!!

110 East Main Street • Manchester, IA 52057
Let us bring out the quiltmaker in you!

Hours:
Mon –Fri • 9–5 
Thurs • 9–7 • Sat • 9–4 Kathy Wilgenbusch

563-927-8017www.thequiltmakershoppe.com

Retreat Dates and Info
Sept 28-30 2012  March 1-3 2013    Sept 27-29 2013

We will be collecting money for the September 28-30 
retreat during the July and August meetings.  The cost 
is still $130.00.

If Kathy is not there Peg O. will be collecting.

Kathy  Dulzo

Board meeting—Monday Aug. 27th - 6:30 pm at 
the church . . . All are welcome to attend. 

Contributed by Joan Tully

Roberta Walker, Jackie Goodrich, Jean Rieniets, Janaan 
Gottschalk, Barb Brockett, Julie Breitsprecker, Mary 
Nauman, Karen Demaree, Elaine Mitchell, Barb Mills.

The meeting was called to order by the President Ro-
berta Walker with five members present. Minutes were 
approved. The Treasurer’s report was given by Karen 
Demaree in the absence of Elaine Mitchell. The report 
was discussed and approved.

 Membership policy change for renewals—All 
MembeMembership—New policy change for renew-
als. All Membership dues are $20 starting with 2013, 
regardless of when you join.  If we have a paid speaker, 
all guests will have to pay $5.  A guest can come to the 
meetings 3 times without joining.

Newsletter—Janaan reported they mailed out 37 this 
month.

Quilt Show—no report
Fundraising—will keep selling calendars
Old Business—Nominating committee consists of 

Barb Mills, Jackie Goodrich, Barb Brocket, Pauline 
Maloney, Whitney Moss.  Positions needed to be filled 
are: Pres., Vice Pres., Program, Membership, and Fund-
raising.

New Business—Karen Demaree moved that all ac-
tivities paid in advance be non refundable.  It was sec-
onded by Jackie Goodrich.  This  means, for example, 
any money paid for retreats, bus trips, workshops, etc.  
If you cannot attend, your place can be sold to someone 
else in order to get your money back.

The meeting was adjourned.		   

 I urge you to log in and take a look at all the Alliance has to offer 
to you and your guild.  I know you’ll be pleasantly surprised!

 Would you please, take a few minutes to fill out a Quilt Alli-
ance survey for us?  After the survey questions, you will find some 
exciting announcements about what is happening with the Alli-
ance this year. And as an incentive, all guilds who respond with 
completed surveys will be entered to win a prize basket of items 
donated by me and my fellow Alliance board members.           

Thanks, in advance, for taking the time to get involved!  Can 
you please complete the survey as soon as possible but no later 
than September 1, 2012.  

 
Here’s the link to the survey: http://survey.constant-
contact.com/survey/a07e661zxogh4uazlfd/start 

A message for Quilt Guilds from Mark Lipinski about the non-
profit Quilt Alliance (I had to condence this—Barb)

Off on vacation

2014 Quilt Show Update
Barb Mills

Mark your calendars! The 2014 CCQG quilt show will 
be held on Friday, May 9, and Saturday, May 10, of 
2014 in the Grand Ballroom of the Dubuque County 
Fairgrounds! See you there!
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Programs  with  Barb Brockett 

Would you rather quilt than do alterations?
Barb’s Sewing Room

Sewing and Alterations
Barbara Brockett

1131 Main St. Aprt #2 Dubuque, IA 52001
563-564-0993

bjbsews@yahoo.com

Call

915B East Mineral Street • Platteville, WI 53818
Carol Long

Quilt Fabric • Patterns • Notions • Classes
Tues–Fri 10 am–6 pm • Sat 10 am–4 pm

608-348-4977

Well, August is here and that means we are winding down on summer and young people, parents, and teachers 
are all gearing up for the start of school.  We had a great “school” session last month with our mini workshops.  It 
was once again a great success, lots of good feedback.  In fact I have already gotten my first suggestion for a class 
for next year.  Thank you to all who taught and Bert who took on directing traffic so I could teach too.

For our gathering this month, we have a lot of things to bring. Can I suggest a list on the refrigerator, bathroom 
mirror, front door, or sewing machine?  The mystery quilt tops are due (they do not have to be quilted), stockings 
for troop families, Money for voting for your favorites, Deposit or full payment for the September workshop, and 
that is just the list for me.  I am sure there are other committees that have things for you to bring also.

For more clarification, the voting money for the stockings will go to the Support For Families Of Deployed 
Troops less whatever it costs to mail the stockings. The three stockings that collect the most $$$ will be declared 
winners with a small token of achievement.  Bring your coins and bills and we will get them all counted by the end 
of the evening. Last year we collected 80+ stockings and $170+. Let’s see if we can beat that.  I think our winning 
stockings were all about $30 each. 

The workshop on September 18, is with Colleen Curry. She will be teaching “Beginning Faces For Quilters.” It 
will be a drawing class in the basics and how to use steps in drawing faces for using on quilts.  In High School, my 
art teacher told me I didn’t have the skills to be a fashion designer, so I went into Home Ec. Ed. instead.  I regret 
listening to him to this day, so I am looking forward to this class.  Our time is 9–3 on Tuesday the 18th, in the choir 
room here at the church. The fee is $40., but I need at least half of that by this months meeting to hold your place 
before we open it up to non- members.  I have a supply list with the sign-up sheet, no sewing supplies needed.

 

On July 20, 2012 we held another successful work-
shop at NICC (Town Clock Tower).  The quilt “posse” 
worked on creating dramatic two colored zigzag quilts 
along with scrappy Disappearing Nine Patch quilts.  If 
you can’t make the workshops please continue to keep 
producing pillowcases, dresses/shorts, doll quilts and 
children’s quilts at home to turn in at our guild meet-
ings. We will give the Domestic Abuse Program all 
the quilts after our November guild meeting.  The doll 
quilts will go to the Salvation Army and dresses/ shorts 
will travel to Haiti.

Next workshop will be held on Friday, August 31,  in 
room 014 at NICC (town Clock Tower) from 8 am to 
3 pm.  

I won’t be at the August Guild meeting so please hold 
onto your Community Service Projects until either the 
workshop on the 31st or the September Guild meeting.

Community Service Projects 
with Pauline Maloney

Please bring 19 six-inch squares of Fruits or Vege-
tables fabric in a plastic bag with your name written 
on it.  

Please use Good-Quality 100% cotton fabric that 
is pre-washed and pressed.  If you miss a meeting, 
please send your squares with a friend if possible.  
All squares for the session must be turned in on or 
before the November meeting. 

Here are the friric to bring: 
September:  Dogs or cats               

	 October:  Leaves
		  November:  Christmas

Ruth LyonsSwap Club
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Stitch ‘n Sew Cottage
Quilter’s Heaven

    Fabrics • Notions • Quilting Supplies 
Pillow Forms • Books • Embroidery Supplies • Batting

Phone: 319-656-2923  207 4th Street — Kalona, IA 52247
www.stitchnsewcottage.com

Hours: Mon–Sat 9am to 5pm
Bring your quilt guild card for a 10% discount 

At our store in Kalona

Peg’s Quality Quilting
Peg Ries

512-2nd St. SW • Epworth, IA  52045
563-876-3100

pegsqq@mchsi.com
“Each quilt treated as if it were my own.”

Quilting since 1989 
For all of your long-arm  machine quilting needs,  

call or email for additional information.   
Brochures available upon request.

JoQuilter Fabrics
        128 South Riverview,  Bellevue, IA 

Open: 11am–4pm • Thurs • Fri • Sat • Sun • Mon 

While you’re here, enjoy the rest of Bellevue and Jackson County!
Phone 563-872-3473

website: www.joquilter.com
email: joquilter@iowatelecom.net

Home of the “Big Stitch”

Spools N Jewels—we are getting ready for our 6th Anniversary Sale on August 16, 17, & 18. Hours are Thursday, August 
16—12:00-6:00; Friday, August 17—10:00-5:00 and Saturday, August 18—9:00-2:00. Great specials throughout the 
store! Clearance table has expanded making room for new items. Hope you can come and help us celebrate!!!
Stitch N Sew Cottage— Annual Labor Day Sale September 3 9AM-2PM. Visit us during Kalona Fall Festival September 
28-29. We have expanded our wide backings with more colors to choose from. New winter and childrens flannels as well as 
other holiday collections.
JoQuilter Fabrics—Come to Bellevue and enjoy the Fishtival, Saturday, August 18th & Sunday the 19th. There will be 
a water ski show on the south riverbank at 4:00 pm Saturday. And a fish boil on Saturday night. JoQuilter Fabrics will be 
open 11:00 to 5:00 on both Saturday & Sunday.

Shop Talk

Quilt Fabric • Books • Patterns 
Notions • Classes • Horn Cabinets

Deb Jaeger 
Sue Maloney

234 1st Ave. E.
Dyersville, Iowa 52040

563.875.7330
vintagethreads@iowatelecom.net
www.vintagethreads.net

Mon–Fri: 9–5 • Sat: 9–2

The Cotton Cabin—Watch your mail for more information on the cotton cabin an-
niversary sale August 29 through September 1 St. visit our website for details www.
cottoncabinquilts.com
The Quiltmaker’s Shoppe—It’s time for the 12th Annual Shop-to-Shop Hop! Visit The 
Quiltmaker’s Shoppe, Merry’ Stitchins, Connie’s Quilt Shop, The Cottage Rose, Quil-
ter’s Quarters, Heritage Designs and Fern Hill for a great summer shopping experience. 
Every shop has a notion discounted and have developed a free pattern for you. See you 
August 9-12. See thequiltmakershoppe.com for complete details.
Phat Quarters—we are having a redecorating sale. Save 25% on all regularly priced fab-
ric Save 15% on notions, books, thread, and patterns. New BERNINA 7-Series machines 
will be arriving soon.
Vintage Threads—Join us for our Back to School Sale Aug. 22-25. 25% OFF fabric 
on the bolt along with many other specials. Watch for details on our upcoming Bus Hop 
- Oct. 19 & 20. 
Hidden Quilts— “Basic Paper Piecing”  Sat. August 18 from 9:00 to 3:00. An interme-
diate class, “Keep Right On Paper Piecing” is August 14 & 21 from 5:30 to 8:30.  I can 
take only a couple more for each class.  
Both classes are $30.00 each.

9 a.m. to 6 p.m. Sept. 6-8
Exhibition Hall at the Alliant Energy CenteMadison, Wis.
wiquiltexpo.com
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Fundraising
 

 

Winter Hours
Mon-Thurs  10:30am–4pm

Fri–Sat 10am–5pm
Sun 10:30am–3pm

email:   info@phatquarters.info
http://www.phatquarters.info

315 - 319 So. Main Street
Galena, IL  61036
(815) 776-0034

Bernina Sewing Machines  
& Accessories
Horn Cabinets
Large Selection of Fabrics 374 Bluff Street  Dubuque, Iowa 52001 

Email: info@cottoncabinquilts.com 
www.cottoncabinquilts.com   563-582-0800

Shop Hours: M-F 10-5, Sat 10-4 
Your favorite quilting fabric and stitching products housed in a 

unique, 1840’s building located in historic Cable Car Square. You’ll 
find Fabric, Wool, Kits, Stitcheries, Longarm Quilting,  

Retreats and… Much, Much MORE! 

1075 Main St • Dubuque, IA
We Have Moved!

Since 2004, Dubuque’s Stitches of Love  has made and donated over 2000 hats to tri-state oncology patients.  
Stitches of Love needs fabric and yarn so it can continue to provide headwear for chemotherapy and radiation 
patients. 

Our headwear products have a three-fold purpose for our clients – comfort, warmth, and looking good.  Com-
fort and quality are the foremost goals in our construction process.  Oncology patients have special needs due to 
their sensitive skin caused by hair loss and the release of chemicals primarily through the scalp.  Consequently, 
we must be conscious that our fabric and construction are soft and gentle.

Potential recipients are very conscious of how they look and want to look good, feel good, and be in style.  All 
hat materials must be “as soft and gentle as for a baby’s skin.”  The fabrics we generally use are fleece for winter 
and soft knits for summer.  Baby and other soft yarns, including cotton yarn, are used for knit and crochet hats.

Would you please help out by donating supplies, such as fabric and yarn, which meet comfort criteria?

FABRIC HATS: ½ yard of light-to-mid weight fleece or knit fabric, such as Polartec® 100, interlock, ponte, Ly-
cra cotton blend, or any other soft stretchy knit.  Most wide-width knits (54” or wider) will yield two hats.

HAT PATTERN:     http://www.nancysnotions.com/text/pdf/CKEasyHat.pdf

For further information on our Dubuque/Tri-State services or to volunteer, please contact:  
Jane Petersen (563) 556-8979      janepetersen3@mac.com 

Stitches of Love
Jane Petersen

Any blocks that you may have finished or fabric 
that you would like to donate—please bring to 
the meeting. If you still need the pattern email 
Barb and she can send you the block. I bet it is 
on the web site also. Make as many blocks as 
you like.
 

Quilts of Valor 
Cyndy Billmeyer

Calendars
Get your 2013–2014 Original Quilts Calendars while 
they last. They feature quilts made by your fellow guild 
members and at $20 (that’s only $10 a year) they will 
make great gifts for your friends and relatives.

Door prizes and Show ‘n’ Tell
Got extra Fat Quarters?  Gently used patterns or books?  
Tools you bought twice or no longer use?  Bring them 
for door prizes or Show and Tell.  Just a small way to 
encourage participation at the meetings.

Karen Demaree
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Cable Car Quilters Guild Officers 2012
President—Bert Walker  608-725-5317   515 Pennsylvania St., Cassville WI 53806     rpwalkerz3@yahoo.com
1st VP—Jean Rieniets 563-588-4413  2133 Graham Circle, Dubuque, IA 52002  jrieniets@yahoo.com
Program Coordinator—Barb Brockett  563-564-0993 1131 #2 Main Street, Dubuque IA 52001   bjbsews@yahoo.com
Treasurer—Elaine Mitchell  563-588-1691 15356 Abbey Circle  Peosta, IA  52068   diettou@gmail.com
Secretary—Mary Nauman 563-588-1737   2464 Pearl St Dubuque, IA 52001   ––
Membership—Jackie Goodrich 563-613-0968 2185 Yorktown Rd   Dubuque, IA 52002  autofruit1@yahoo.com
Newsletter—Janaan Gottschalk 563-582-0419  4244 Swan Dr Dubuque IA 52001
		  Julie Breitsprecker 563-583-9912  15344 Lore Mound Rd Dubuque IA 52002  JjewelBreit@aol.com
    Barb Manders  563-556-6419 6989 Hwy 52, Bellevue, IA 52031  bmanders@netins.net
	 Advertising—editor of newsletter—email mailings—not a board member
Fundraising—Karen Demaree 608-348-5094 820 E. Mineral, Apt. B, Platteville WI 53818 quilthyme@yahoo.com 
Quilt Show—Barb Mills  563-773-2304 595 St Catherine Rd., Bellevue IA  52031    millsdb@jcwifi.com

Cable Car Quilters Committees 2012
Community Service—Pauline Maloney 563-557-8160 506 St. George St, Dubuque, IA 52003  p.maloney@hotmailcom
Retreat Coordinator—Kathy Dulzo 815-757-4661  3884 N Lonergan, East Dubuque, IL   kdulzo@jcwifi.com
Tech ED
Librarian—
Show and Tell— Sharon Klocker   563-588-1577   3226 Honeysuckle Ln. Dubuque IA 52001
Web Masster—Karen Demaree 608-348-5094 820 E. Mineral, Apt. B, Platteville WI 53818 quilthyme@yahoo.com 

Barb Manders
6989 Hwy 52
Bellevue, IA 520311 August 2012

 
Mission Statement

The Cable Car Quilters Guild is  
organized to promote quiltmaking 

and related fiber arts. The guild will 
conduct educational programs in the 

techniques and design of making both 
heirloom and modern quilts. The guild 

will, from time to time,  
make charitable quilts for  

distribution to individuals and  
organizations. 

website
http://www.cablecarquilters.com

mailing address
Cable Car Quilters
P. O. Box 1147, Dubuque, IA 52001

.  


